460 James Robertson Parkway
Nashville, Tennessee 37243-0505

August 5, 2009

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD

Re: Docket No. 09-00102, Petition for Expedited Review of Growth Code
Denial by the Number Pooling Administrator Relating to Volkswagen
Group of America

On review of the above cited Petition a question arose concerning the Months-to-Exhaust
(“MTE”) calculation in Exhibit B of the Petition. It is noticed first that the MTE number
is much greater than the last request made for the Chattanooga rate center and it is also
reflected as a negative number. Therefore, the company was contacted on July 22, 2009.

Upon contact, Mr. Paul Stinson of BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. d/b/a AT&T
Tennessee, explained that a sudden loss of a very large business customer and this with
the timing of the event caused the calculation to be skewed to reflect a negative number.
Mr. Stinson then provided the corrected calculation to be approximately 104 months.
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